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9th March 2016

Antibiotic usage declines

For a number of years, Danish pig producers have focused on reducing antibiotic usage, setting themselves the target of reducing usage by 20 per cent before 2020. The figures for 2015 from the DVFA show that this target has already been met. 

Poul Bækbo, Chief Consultant at SEGES Pig Research Centre, welcomes the latest development: “Between 2009 and 2013, antibiotic usage in pig production fell by 13 per cent. From 2013 to 2015, usage was reduced even further.  This means that we have already reached our target of a 20 per cent reduction or more. This is five years before our deadline and I’m obviously delighted that Danish pig producers and veterinarians have succeeded in delivering this great result.” 
Environment and Food Minister, Esben Lunde Larsen, has also acknowledged that Danish pig producers have reached their target: “Our ambitious target for antibiotic usage for pigs was met for 2015.  For many years, Danish agriculture has proved that it is possible to operate intensive livestock production with an antibiotic usage that is the envy of many countries. But I’m also aware that a huge effort and a continued focus will be required from both the industry and the authorities to achieve a further 15 per cent reduction by 2018.”   
With regard to the MRSA action plan, the target is to reduce antibiotic usage by 15 per cent between 2015 and 2018.  When the action plan was launched, SEGES was already of the opinion that it would be extremely difficult to reduce usage by so much in such a short time. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]“We were already aware that a 15 per cent reduction in antibiotic use between 2015 and 2018 would be very difficult to achieve. We do all that we can in Denmark to use ‘as little as possible, but as much as necessary’, because animal welfare shouldn’t be compromised. So we should allow ourselves to be pleased and proud that Danish pig producers have achieved this excellent result,” says Claus Fertin, SEGES Director.
SEGES Pig Research Centre will continue its efforts to reduce antibiotic usage in producing pigs without compromising their welfare and regularly tests various options such as the use of vaccines, probiotics and other management initiatives.

For more information, please contact:

John Howard
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0044 (0)7970 651326
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